



NEWSLINE

Newsline No.: 2018-101 **Date:** December 12, 2018

OSIP Posts Proposed Regulations and Public Meeting Announcement

Rancho Cordova—The Office of Self-Insurance Plans (OSIP) has posted proposed regulations that will require self-insured public entities to file annual reports providing demographic, claim and financial data regarding their workers' compensation programs.

The proposed regulations, mandated by Governor Edmund G. Brown Jr.'s 2012 workers' compensation reforms, will allow for greater transparency of the solvency and viability of self-insured workers' compensation programs and the true liabilities of public entities. As specified by Labor Code section 3702.2(a), the changes would require public entities to report portions of their financial statements pertaining to workers' compensation liabilities. Public entities would also be required to provide aggregate information as a point of reference for other public entities.

The proposed regulations were developed in accordance with the recommendations of a 2014 report conducted by the Commission on Health and Safety and Workers' Compensation, <u>Examination of California Public Sector Self-Insurance Workers'</u> Compensation Program.

The notice and text of the regulations can be found on the <u>proposed regulations web page</u>. A public hearing on the proposed regulations has been scheduled for 10 a.m. January 23, 2019, in Room 11 at the Elihu M. Harris State Building, 1515 Clay Street, Oakland, 94612. Members of the public may also submit written comments on the regulations until 5 p.m. that day. Submit comments to:

Mail: Lyn Asio Booz, Chief Fax: (916) 464-7007

Office of Self Insurance Plans

11050 Olson Drive, Suite 230 Email: OSIPRulemaking@dir.ca.gov

Rancho Cordova, CA 95670

The Office of Self-Insurance Plans is a program within the director's office of the Department of Industrial Relations responsible for the oversight and regulation of workers' compensation self-insurance in California. OSIP is also responsible for establishing and insuring that required security deposits are posted by self-insurers in

amounts sufficient to collateralize against potential defaults by self-insured employers and groups.

Members of the press may contact Peter Melton or Lucas Brown at (510) 286-1161, and are encouraged to <u>subscribe to get email alerts</u> on DIR's press releases or other departmental updates.











The <u>California Department of Industrial Relations</u>, established in 1927, protects and improves the health, safety, and economic well-being of over 18 million wage earners, and helps their employers comply with state labor laws. DIR is housed within the <u>Labor & Workforce Development Agency</u>. For general inquiries, contact DIR's Call Center at 844-LABOR-DIR (844-522-6734) for help in locating the appropriate <u>division or program</u> in our department.